
CITY OF UNALASKA 
UNALASKA, ALASKA 

RESOLUTION 2019-33 

A RESOLUTION OF THE UNALASKA CITY COUNCIL AUTHORIZING AN EXPENDITURE OF 
$500 TO HELP SPONSOR THE RECEPTION WELCOMING THE RUSSIAN DELEGATES TO 
THE 30TH ANNUAL U.S.- RUSSIAN INTERGOVERNMENTAL CONSULTATIVE COMMITTEE 
(ICC) MEETING IN SEATTLE, WASHINGTON 

WHEREAS, as a member of the Bering Sea Fishery Advisory Board, Unalaska's Mayor is 
attending the 301

h Annual Meeting of the U.S. - Russian Intergovernmental Consultative 
Committee (ICC) meeting in Seattle, Washington in June 2019; and 

WHEREAS, one of the purposes of the ICC is to share fisheries information, including fishery 
stock data, between the two countries which both harvest fishery stocks in the Bering Sea; and 

WHEREAS, such information is beneficial to the City of Unalaska, a Bering Sea Fisheries 
dependent community; and 

WHEREAS, the City of Unalaska has been asked to help sponsor, along with ICC members, the 
reception welcoming the Russian Delegates to the meeting; and 

WHEREAS, the City Council determines that it is in the best interest of the City of Unalaska to 
help sponsor this -reception; and 

WHEREAS, the City Council has $500 available in their FY19 budget for such sponsorship. 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Unalaska City Council authorizes an 
expenditure of $500 to help sponsor the reception welcoming Russian delegates to the June 
2019 ICC Meeting. 

PASSED AND ADOPTED by a duly constituted quorum of the Unalaska City Council on May 
28, 2019. 

ATTEST: 

Marjie Veeder 
City Clerk 

~~(q~-~ Frank Kelty 
Mayor 
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MEMORANDUM TO COUNCIL 

 
 

To:  Unalaska City Council Members 
From:  Frank Kelty, Mayor 
Date:  May 28, 2019 
Re: Resolution 2019-33, authorizing an expenditure of $500 to sponsor the 

welcome reception during the June 2019 ICC Meeting 
 
 
SUMMARY:  I am requesting that Council authorize an expenditure of $500 to help 
sponsor a welcome reception for the Russian delegates to the June 2019 ICC meeting 
in Seattle. 

PREVIOUS COUNCIL ACTION:  At the May 14 meeting, council authorized funding for 
me to travel to the ICC meeting in Seattle.  I intended to request council’s authorization 
at that time to sponsor this reception, but it slipped my mind. 

BACKGROUND:  For background information, my memo dated May 7 and documents 
related to the ICC meeting are attached. 

ALTERNATIVES:  Council may choose to sponsor this event, or not. 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS:  Council’s “sponsorship contingency” line item is 
exhausted.  However, there is $7,500 remaining in the “planned sponsorship” line item 
because certain FY19 budgeted sponsorships were not expended, and will not be 
expended for the budgeted purpose during FY19.   

PROPOSED MOTION:  I move to authorize an expenditure of $500 from council’s FY19 
budget to sponsor the welcome reception at the June 2019 ICC meeting. 
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